
    

                                                          

July - August newsletter note. 

Barely a Sunday goes by, when we gather for 

worship, that our faith community here at St. 

John’s doesn’t have something special to 

celebrate. Whether it be a significant birthday or 

an unexpected guest arriving, or celebrating 

Canada’s 150th birthday! 

During the week though there are many people 

working “behind the scene” to ensure that 

Sunday morning we are able to gather together 

in a safe place as an inviting community of  

Pastor’s Message 
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     Pastor:       
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        Ryan Zimmerling              622-5939 

  

Council:         

        Randy Zimmerling  623-9733 

        Jeff Kargus  623-0192 

        Beryl Richardson  623-4351 

        Lois Rosien              623-3010 

        Melissa Watt  432-9305 

        

 

              

“The Kingdom of Heaven is like a grain of mustard seed, which a man 

took, and sowed in his field; which indeed is smaller than all seeds. But 

when it is grown, it is greater than the herbs, and becomes a tree, so that 

the birds of the air come and lodge in its branches.”                                     

     Matthew 13:31-32 
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believers. I can’t name you all as I would forget someone! We – church council and 

myself - are very grateful for all of the volunteers who have stepped forward to ensure 

that we continue to be a thriving place of worship during July and August. THANK YOU! I 

am aware how hard everyone is working and participating in our church. I know there 

are days when you are tired out – but let me tell you a little story. . .  

A man was lost while driving through the country. As he tried to reach for the map, he 

accidently drove off the road into a ditch. Though he wasn’t injured, his car was stuck 

deep in the mud. So, the man walked to a nearby farm to ask for help. “Warwick can get 

you out of that ditch”, said the farmer, pointing to an old mule standing in a field. The 

man looked at the decrepit old mule and then looked at the farmer, who just stood 

there repeating, “Yep, old Warwick can do the job!”. The man figured he had nothing to 

lose. The two men and the mule made their way back to the ditch. The farmer hitched 

the mule to the car. With the snap of the reins he shouted, “Pull, Fred! Pull, Jack! Pull 

Ted! Pull Warwick! And the mule pulled that car right out of the ditch. 

The man was amazed. He thanked the farmer, patted the mule, and asked, “Why did 

you call out all those names before you called Warwick?” The farmer grinned and said, 

“Old Warwick is just about blind. As long as he believes he is part of the team, he 

doesn’t mind pulling.” Adapted from Some Folks Feel the Rain: Others Just Get Wet. by James W. 

Moore  

Teamwork in any organization is the ability to work together toward a common vision! 

It’s the fuel that allows common people to obtain uncommon results. God has provided 

us with an awesome team – including all of you!  I am thankful that the Spirit has 

nudged you all forward to share your special talents and gifts, as you live as the priest 

hood of all believers! Let us be thankful for one another!  

May God bless your summer days. Pastor Norine                         

 

 

                                                      Posted by the Ottawa Citizen online June 4, 2017: 
St. Albans Church encapsulates the year 1867 in bricks and mortar. The Gothic 
Revival-style church at the intersection of Daly and King Edward avenues is as 
old as Canada and has a storied history. The initial design, incorporating the 
slope of the hill, was by Thomas Fuller, the architect of the parliament 
buildings, with early parishioners including Sir. John A. Macdonald. 

ñ Megan Gillis 
Retrieved June 27, 2017 from http://ottawacitizen.com/news/local-news/capital-
facts-the-church-as-old-as-canada-itself  

http://ottawacitizen.com/news/local-news/capital-facts-the-church-as-old-as-canada-itself
http://ottawacitizen.com/news/local-news/capital-facts-the-church-as-old-as-canada-itself
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July Event Calendar 
 

Saturday          1st      Happy 150 th  Birthday Canada !   

 

Sunday          2nd               Worship service with Holy Communion 10:30 a.m. 

     Wear Red and White  

  

Saturday          8th   3ÐÅÃÉÁÌ -ÅÎȭÓ Breakfast - See page 4 for details 

 

Sunday          9th    Worship service with Holy Communion 10:30a.m. 

          

Sunday        16 th                Worship Service with Holy Communion 10:30 a.m.  

 

Monday-Monday       17th ɀ 31st  Pastor Noreen on holidays ɀ for Pastoral Emergencies  

Contact Rev. Cathy McCaig (Emmanuel Anglican) 

      

Sunday        23 rd                 Service of Word and Prayer 10:30 a.m. 

     Favourite Hymns Sunday  

 

Sunday        30 th                 Service of Word and  Prayer 1 0:30 a.m. 

     Favourite Hymns Sunday  

 

 

August Event Calendar 
 

 

Sunday          6th    Worship service with Holy Communion 10:30a.m.  

          

Sunday        13 th                Worship Service with Holy Communion 10:30 a.m.  

     Camp Lutherlyn Sund ay 

 

Sunday        20 th                Worship Service with Holy Communion 10:30 a.m.  

     Guest Worship Leader - Seminarian Student Pam McNeil 

     (see biography on page 4) 

 

Sunday        27 th                Worship Service with Holy Communion 10:30 a.m.  

 

     

     
 

 
If you would like to sponsor communion or provide flowers for the altar 
in memory of a loved one or to honour a special event, please sign up in 
the Narthex. 
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                       Hello to members of St Johnôs Arnprior 

Thanks for this opportunity to introduce myself. I am from Eganville and have been involved in various 

parts of ministry at Grace Lutheran Church in that community for most of my life. My other ministry 

passion is Lutherlyn Camp. When the church first received that property, our family went for a Sunday 

drive to see this place. Of course, when we got there, we saw the incredibly beautiful property and 

beach. My dad looked at me and said ñif you are lucky, you may be able to go to camp hereò. That was 

52 years ago and apparently, I am lucky, because each summer I still go to camp! I am currently serving 

Lutherlyn as the management board chairperson, and extend a personal thanks to this congregation for 

the support you unfailingly show to the Lutherlyn ministry. 

I met my husband Paul in Edmonton. He is from Cape Breton and was serving in the Canadian Armed 

Forces at Namao. His career took us to Germany, Ottawa, Petawawa and then he (we) retired to my 

home community of Eganville. 

We have a son Christopher, living in Calgary with his lovely wife Angela and three children, Roderick 

(5) Carrick (3) and Caeden (1). Paul also has a son Brent, living in Winnipeg with his wife Karen (we 

are very lucky that both sons have chosen well) and they have two children, Caitlin (13) and Brenden 

(9). 

My call to ministry was quite a surprise to me, but once the thought entered my mind, there was no 

pushing it aside. Thank you to Pastor Norine for helping with my discernment. I have been studying at 

Waterloo seminary for a year and feel so very blessed to have this experience. During my year in school, 

I was a placement student at St Johnôs Lutheran Church in Waterloo and that opportunity has shown me 

that I am in the right place, heading in the right direction. I feel so very honoured to be serving God in 

this way. 

I look forward to meeting you this summer and thank you for the opportunity to worship together with 

you. 

Peace be with you.                                                        Sincerely, Pam McNeil 

 

Don’t forget … 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The July 8th Men’s Breakfast will be held at the 

Bretzlaff lodge near Ladysmith 

Meet at Lorne’s house at 9:00 a.m. for carpool (31 
Old Orchard Lane). Spouses are invited. Please notify 

Dave Burkett if you are attending. 
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June Church Council Report 
 
 
Pastor’s Report: 

¶ Pastor provided an update on the installation of new Lutheran Pastor in Petawawa – Rev. Albert 
Romkema.    

¶ She also noted that she was invited and has participated in the Grove consultation meeting for 
redevelopment.   

¶ Pastor Cathy McCaig will be covering for pastoral emergencies when Pastor Norine is on vacation (July 
17-31). 

¶ Suggestion for donating to Camp Lutherlyn Sunday August 13th 
 
Finance Report 
 

¶ Expenses and income holding in line with budget ($2.4K under budget up until end of May). 

¶ Balance sheet shows $57,693.75 in cash. Given our deficit, we will deplete this in 2 years if nothing 
changes. 

 
Other Reports 
 
Outreach and Communication 

¶ A cheque for $210 was presented to Hospice Renfrew for Hike for Hospice; another cheque will be 
presented once we receive the Faith Life Matching Grant. 

¶ Big Give: Thanks to the hard work of the volunteers, we served even more folks food and dessert this 
year.  A discussion was held regarding the strategy for next year (should we return to a neighbourhood 
barbeque vs. Big Give event?). Decision will be reached in the fall. 

¶ Spaghetti supper in support of Hospice Renfrew is planned for Oct. 27th contingent on getting volunteer 
support from the congregation. 

 
Property 
 

¶ A member of the congregation has volunteered to look after grass cutting for July and August (great 
news!).  The church now has an electric lawn mower that will be left at the church for volunteer usage. 

 
Other Business 

¶ Another discussion on the Cranberry Hymn book vs. staying with the blue and green books was held. 
Other than Sebastopol, we are the only Lutheran congregation in the Ottawa Valley still using the old 
hymn books.  There is legitimate concern that without help (either donations or subsidizing) making the 
change is cost prohibitive.  Further dialogue on this will continue in the fall. 

¶ It was noted that the Church is in need of volunteers for the summer months to help with ushering, 
communion, alter guild etc.  The congregation is urged to volunteer if they are able to do so. 

 
Respectfully submitted on behalf of church council, 
 
Ryan Zimmerling 
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Thank you to everyone who has already committed to a volunteer activity over the summer and into 
the fall at the church. Your support and participation is important to keeping our facilities and grounds 
in good shape and facilitating Sunday worship services. We still require counters, ushers and 
communion assistants starting this Sunday and for the month of July.  We require the same for 
December. If you can help out in either of these months for even one Sunday please sign the volunteer 
sheet located in the narthex. If you require training or instruction on any of the activities listed above, 
please contact any member of church council and we will ensure you are supported in getting the 
training and instruction to do the jobs you choose. Thank you in advance for your continued support. 

Randy Zimmerling on behalf of church council.  

Thank You! 
A big òThank Youó to Ryan and 

Julie for the time they  have 

given for our Childrenõs 

Ministry.  

Enjoy a well -deserved  summer 

break ! Watch the September 

newsletter for details about our 

òRally Sundayó to kick-off 

Sunday School once again! 

 ~ With Many Thanks,  

   Pastor Norine  

 

 

        

       August 13th is Camp Sunday 
                  at St. John’s! 

Join us for worship as we celebrate 
our Lutherlyn Camp & Conference 
Centre.  

You may also make a special offering 
on this Sunday to help support the 
Camp. 

  † Pastor Norine 

Lost and Found 

There was a man’s ring found on 

church property. If you or someone 

you know lost one, contact Beryl R. 

for more information. 
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L¼[ÌÄôû°ÐòûÈ[Ä¾Ì´û1[ý¼£òïôû)[đûôÐû
Special! 

- Lorne R. -  

 

Photos courtesy of Lorne Rueckwald 
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PONTIAC ARCHIVES 

2017 OPEN HOUSE 

358 Main Street, Shawville 

Tuesday – Thursday, July 4, 5 & 6, 2017, 

 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

 

Bienvenu/Everyone Welcome 

 

An Amazing Collection of Local Information, Current and 

Historical including Records on: 

¶ Early Families and Family Trees, Births, Marriages 

and Deaths 

¶ Towns, Businesses, Churches and Social Events 

¶ Various Sports Leagues through the Years 

¶ Local Participation in key Military Engagements and 

much more. 

Don’t have a family tree?  Special presentation by local 

Family History Researcher, Gloria Tubman, on July 6th 

from 1:30 to 3:00.  
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Researching Your Family 

History  
 

 

Thursday July 6, 2017 at 1:30 pm 

 

Pontiac Archives, 358 Main Street, Shawville 

 

Information Session led by Gloria F. Tubman 
 

 

Researching Family History will offer advice, gained through 30 

years of research, on 

-  how to start researching your family history,  

-  success in uncovering interesting information,  

-  pitfalls one can encounter, and  

-  resources available at the Pontiac Archives and elsewhere. 
 
 

Gloria F. Tubman will have available copies of her just released 
book A Genealogists' Guide to Researching BRITISH HOME 
CHILDREN 
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       Helpers for Ushering and Counting are needed!   
       If you can help for a Sunday, please sign up in 
       the Narthex.  

 
VOLUNTEER SCHE DULE FOR JULY and AUGUST 2017 

      SUNDAY        USHERS     READING  COFFEE/SOCIAL      COUNTERS 

 
July 2nd  

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
Joy Statham 

 
Pastor and Enid 

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
July 9th    

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
Cathy and Randy 

Zimmerling 

 
Cathy and Randy 

Zimmerling 

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
July 16th          

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
Maureen 

Rueckwald 

 
Maureen and Lorne 

Rueckwald 

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
July 23rd  

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
Andy Kalnins 

 
Marion and Mel 

Bretzlaff 

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
July 30th  

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
Cathy or Randy 

Zimmerling 

 
Cathy and Randy 

Zimmerling 

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
August 6th  

 
Beryl and Keith 

Richardson 

 
Deb and Jeff 

Kargus 

 
Alexandra and Deb 

 
Beryl and Keith 

Richardson 

 
August 13th  

 
Beryl and Keith 

Richardson 

 
Joy Statham 

 
** Volunteer 
Needed** 

 
Beryl and Keith 

Richardson 

 
August 20th  

 
Beryl and Keith 

Richardson 

 
Deb and Jeff 

Kargus 

 
Deb and Jeff Kargus 

 
Beryl and Keith 

Richardson 

 
August 27th  

 
Beryl and Keith 

Richardson 

 
Andy Kalnins 

 
Enid Blackwell 

 
Beryl and Keith 

Richardson 

Thank you, volunteers!  If you would like to help out, please sign-up in the Narthex! 
 

Note: Volunteers are always needed weekly. 
Free training is available!       If interested, talk to a council member. 

 

                                                                         

http://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Johns-Lutheran-

Church-Arnprior/302930049856065 

Website: http://stjohnsarnprior.com  

     Postings in the Narthex 

¶ Eastern Synod Lutheran Monthly Newsletter (or access online at: http://www.easternsynod.org/) 

¶ Upcoming events at Galilee Centre –  website at http://www.galileecentre.com/programs/  

¶ July 4,5,6 ð Pontiac Archives Open House plus How to Research your Family History 

 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Johns-Lutheran-Church-Arnprior/302930049856065
http://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Johns-Lutheran-Church-Arnprior/302930049856065
http://stjohnsarnprior.com/
http://www.easternsynod.org/
http://www.galileecentre.com/programs/

